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	              VALE OF ALLEN PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the Finance Working Group meeting, held at 7.00 pm on Wednesday 24 October 2023.
	Present:
Cllrs K Mitchell, T Read, S Warnock, K Lannon, D Burford-May
I Hanstead, Parish Clerk 


F23.1 Election od Chairman
Cllr S Warnock was nominated, seconded and unanimously agreed.
F23.2 Apologies 

Cllr S Bushell. 
F23.3 Minutes of Last Meeting

Noted as formally approved by full Parish Council November 2022.
F23.4 Review of Asset Register
Members noted the changes made so far during the half year. The Register was unanimously approved, but was subject to further review March 2024..  

F23.5 Financial Risk Assessment (2024/25) 
Members approved the Financial Risk Assessment with some changes to Risk Levels and Impacts, and an addition for Internet Fraud.
F23.6 Internal Auditor’s Report (2022/23)
No issues raised, so members noted position.
F22.7 External Auditor’s Report (2022/23) 
The external auditor this year approved an ‘exemption’ status as income/expenditure below £25,000 threshold.  No further comments expected. Members noted this item.
F23.8 Current Year’s Finance Review (2023/24)
Members noted the present position and the likely outturn.  The overspends in several Ward budgets would be cancelled at the end of the year from other revenue underspends. There were no particular issues of concern.
F23.8(i) Earmarked Funds
The entries in the table were discussed giving the current position of the item and what would be required for the following year via ‘precept’.  Hinton – convert ‘verges’ to ‘Fountain Project Donations’, and a set of previous donations (£813) would be moved from Fountain Project to the newly titled line..
F21.7(ii) 2022/23 BUDGET
Members agreed that the overall outcome should not exceed an increase of circa 10% over the current year’s expenditure as a target, but accepted that there were key items, beyond the council’s control that had to be allowed for.
The ‘central administration’ items had been estimated prior to the meeting which featured in the paperwork issued.  The budget figures were based upon the previous year’s expenditure with a small allowance for inflation.  
The ‘village’ expenditure noted what was previously requested under Earmarked funds, and discussion around building up reserves for some items.  Hinton needed bigger funs to cover the fountain as the Conservation Officer at Dorset Council had become involved.
Cllr Bushell would be chased for Gussage All Saints input.  Cllr Lannon would query the kiosk expenditure. The Tax Base was not due to be sent out from Dorset Council until mid-December.
Meeting closed at 9:30 pm
Signed.  S Warnock                              Date 19 October 2022 
Chairman
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